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Newsletter 

Autumn Term 

LIMITLESS POTENTIAL           IGNITE PASSION          EMBRACE DIFFERENCE  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to a new school year - I hope you all had a peaceful and restful summer holiday! We are  

absolutely delighted to see the children return to school safe and well and obviously having enjoyed their 

very long break! All our children look superb in their school uniform. Thank you for your support in helping to 

set high expectations with presentation. A special warm welcome to all our new parents and children.        

We hope you enjoy a long and happy association with ‘Hazlewood’ and that your children will succeed to 

the very best of their ability during their time at our school. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a huge welcome to Mrs. Smith, our new Reception teaching         

assistant, Mrs. Walker our new Reception class teacher and Miss. Thornton, our new Year 2 teacher.  

Congratulations to Miss. Knights as she has now secured a permanent teaching position at Hazlewood     

Community Primary School. 

 

They will make a fantastic addition to our fabulous team at Hazlewood. 

 

It is a real privilege to be headteacher at Hazlewood Community Primary School. I am extremely proud of all 

our team and our children at our school.  

 

Our focus this year is clear and simple: Moving forward and making a difference 

 

As we enter a new academic year, we will continue to use our expertise to ensure that our children in our 

care achieve the full extent of their potential. High quality teaching and experiences every day, for all pupils 

can and will make a positive difference.  

We can all remember the people in our lives who have made a huge impact to who we are today: family 

members, friends, teachers, and many more. Together, we can unlock limitless potential for our children. Our 

children deserve the best education they possibly can in a caring and nurturing environment.  

Together we can inspire our children to achieve their dreams big or small. 

 

Best regards 

 

Stephane Bommel 

Proud Headteacher 

 



* 

Message from Hazlewood Team and children 

"We are deeply saddened by the passing of Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II. 

The Queen represented a steadiness and a constant in all our lives, being the longest serving     

monarch in British history. In this respect, we all feel her loss."  

"Her Majesty has given this country, and its realms and commonwealth, 70 years of dedication and 

service. This is a remarkable achievement, and her commitment and leadership are an inspiration to 

us all. She will be greatly missed.  

 Our thoughts and prayers are with His Majesty and The Royal Family. 

May she rest in peace."   



* 

Hazlewood News 

Congratulations to Miss Rutter and her partner Aaron! 

We are delighted to inform you that Miss Rutter is now officially a mummy. Miss Rutter and her partner Aaron 

are proud to announce the birth of a beautiful baby girl Emily. Miss Rutter, her partner and her family are    

absolutely over the moon. Wishing Miss. Rutter and her partner all the happiness they deserve! 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Miss. Borsberry 

Huge congratulations to Miss. Borsberry who graduated in Childhood and Society studies with First Class  

Honours this summer. This is a fantastic achievement. Miss. Borsberry is currently attending a PGCE degree 

course Post Graduate Certificate in Education. Wishing her the best for the next chapter of her studies. 
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2022/ 23 Academic Year 

 

 

Term dates 

 

Autumn 1: Tuesday 6th September 2022  - Friday 21st October 2022 
 

Autumn 2: Monday 31st October 2022  - Thursday 22nd December 2022 
 

Spring 1: Monday 9th January 2023  -  Friday 17th February 2023 
 

Spring 2: Tuesday 28th February 2023  - Friday 31st March 2023 
 

Summer 1: Monday 17th April 2023  - Friday 26th May 2023 
 

Summer 2: Tuesday 6th June 2023  - Friday 21st July 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INSET Teacher Training days 

Monday 5th September 2022 

 

Friday 23rd December 2022 

 

Monday 27th February 2023 

 

Monday 5th June 2023 
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Autumn Term dates for your diary 

Dates Events Times Location 

26.09.22 European Language Day All day School 

14.10.22 Harvest Assemblies 2.00 p.m. School 

17.10.22 Parents/ Carers Progress 

meeting with teachers 

1.30 p.m. — 7.00 p.m. School 

20.10.22 PTFA Halloween Discos 

3.15 p.m. - 4.15 p.m. Recep-

tion & KS1 

 School 

21.10.22 Show Racism the Red card All day School 

11.11.22 Remembrance Service  10.45 p.m. School 

Outdoor service 

18.11 22 Children in Need All day School 



* 

 

Christmas  dates for your diary 

Dates Events Times Location 

09.12.22 Christmas Jumper day 2022 All day School 

12.12.22 KS2 Christmas Carols Service 6.30 p.m. St John’s Church 

13.12.22 KS1 Nativity 

Reception Nativity 

A.M. 

P.M. 

School 

School 

14.12.22 Reception Nativity 

KS1 Nativity 

A.M. 

P.M. 

School 

School 

19.12.22 PTFA Christmas Fair 3.30 p.m.—5.30 p.m. School 

20.12.22 KS2 Christmas Party TBC School 

21.12.22 KS1 Christmas Party TBC School 

22.12.22 Early Years Christmas Party TBC School  



* 

 

General Information and news for Parents/ carers 

Please visit our school website for information about our school including: 

Website: https://hazlewoodprimary.co.uk/ 

 

Key dates: https://hazlewoodprimary.co.uk/parents/school-calendar/ 

 

 Follow us on Twitter: @HazlewoodCPS 

 

Headteacher contact: 

stephane.bommel@ntlp.org.uk 


